
Please note we received this letter before Christmas break .  So we feel our response 
is timely due to holidays.   
 
 
 
To:  W.T. (Bill) 
 Senoir Adminstator, Regulatory Projects 

Union Gas Limited 
50 Keil Drive North 
Chatham, Ontario 
N7M 5M1 

Telephone:  519-436-5457 
Fax:   519-436-4641 
Email:  bwachsmuth@uniongas.com 

UNIONregalatoryproceedings@uniongas.com 
 
CC:  Geofirma Engineering Ltd.   
 1 Raymond St., Suite 200 

Ottawa, Ontario K1R 1A2 
Telephone:  613-232-2525 
Fax:  613-2327149 
Email :  info@geofirma.com 
Re:  Your letter July 27,2016  
Title: Delta Pressuring Study: Dawn 156 Pool Modelling Report 
Authors: Robert Walsh, P.Eng., Nicola Calder, P.Eng., Othman Nasir. P.Eng. 
 
CC: Ms Kirsten Walli 
 Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Younge St., 27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 

Telephone: 1-888-632-6273 
Fax:  416-440-7656 
Email:  BoardSec@ontarioenergyboard.ca 
  
 
 
Please see attached letter with our concerns regarding the above. Thank You 
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Fr: Jake Smit 
Date: Jan. 5/2017 
Re:   Your letter date Dec. 21/2016 
 Union Gas Limited (“Union”) 

2017 storage Enhancement Project 
Board File Number EB-2016-0322 

 
I would like to express some concerns as to the letter and information about union gas 
156 storage well in my area.  The letter states that union gas will be increasing the 
pressures in the well, this starts a concern to me and my wife about our water well , and 
living much less than a kilometer from the 156 Compressor station. 
   As for my water well, has a consideration been given to the hazards to my family.  With 
more gases coming threw my well, I have lived here for approximately 20 years and 
within the last 2 years I have seen a slight increase in the gases in my water, which has 
resulted in gases coming threw our taps and a slight grey colour in the appearance.  
Twice we have experienced an explosion of the lid of our well.  As well as the concern of 
carbon monoxide in the air inside the house as a result of sputtering of gas coming out of 
our water.  The smell of sulphur has increased in the last couple years also.   My question 
to this is if the increases are made am I going to experience more of this kind of 
problems.  As to reading the letter, we have had no one do any tests on our well for the 
water or gases in the water, I do not feel that there has been proper water well monitoring 
from Union Gas to even say that they have investigated the possible concerns of an 
increase in pressure.  No one has knocked on my door to even ask.  
   I would also like to express the concern of living so close to the Compressor station,  
the noise level now in the summer time is at a level now that some nights it gets hard to 
sleep with the constant sound of the turbines running at night.  To best describe it, it’s 
like a constant ringing in your ears.  Is this noise going to increase or go on longer that it 
does now?  Another concern my wife and I have talked about is incase of a fire at the 156 
station what is there plans and why is there not a fire hydrant in the area of the station.  
We do believe that a fire at this sight would be a serious concern as to how they would 
deal with this matter and how hot would/ could that get?  As too that matter, what are 
their concerns for public and personal safety.  Is there any plan in place for the near 
future to address this?  Please respond back.  We would like to here back. 
 
Jake & Mary Smit  

  
 

  




